
Montgomery Ward/Park Building
By Kathy Tucker

The Montgomery Ward building in northwest Portland was a hallmark of modern industrial design
when it opened on January 1, 1921. Built with fireproof, steel-reinforced concrete to be light and
airy, the nine-story building housed a branch of Montgomery Ward & Company until 1982. The
building, at 2701 Northwest Vaughn Street, is on the grounds of the 1905 Lewis and Clark
Exposition. Company engineer W.H. McCaully created the design for the building, which was used
in six other company buildings around the nation.

In 1925, the company placed a large neon “Montgomery Ward” sign on the roof. Several years
later, in 1936, an addition transformed the building from an L-shape to a U-shape, providing
showroom space for the company’s retail sales.

When Montgomery Ward closed its northwest Portland branch in 1982, the company sold the
building to H. Naito Properties. Naito hired SERA Architects and spent $36 million to renovate the
building for office use, adding a nine-story glass atrium inside the U. The neon sign on the roof was
changed to read “Montgomery Park.”

The building has been listed on the National Register of Historic Places since 1985.

Sources
King, Bart. Architectural Guidebook to Portland. Salt Lake City: Gibbs Smith Publisher, 2001.

McArthur, Lewis L. “Industrial Building." In Space, Style, and Structure: Building in Northwest
America. Edited by Thomas Vaughan and Virginia Guest Ferriday. Vol. 2. Portland: Oregon
Historical Society Press, 1974.

Walters, Jonathan. “Reviving Portland’s Parthenon." Historic Preservation, 40:2 (March/April 1988).

The Oregon Encyclopedia

http://oregonhist-oep-dev.azurewebsites.net/articles/montgomery_ward_park_bldg_/

http://oregonhist-oep-dev.azurewebsites.net/articles/montgomery_ward_park_bldg_/pdf/
http://oregonhist-oep-dev.azurewebsites.net/articles/montgomery_ward_park_bldg_/

